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Christmas Eve Services -- 
New Addition for Families 

 

We have a full slate of services on Christmas Eve, this year adding a new 

service with a particular focus - a 4 p.m. Family Christmas Eve 

Service. This service is intentionally designed for wiggly, giggly 

children at an early hour. It will last about 45 minutes and be kept simple. 

Red the Puppet and Pastor Sue will discuss the Christmas story. Children 

will share in leadership of the service. If your child takes music lessons and 

would like to play at this service, no matter how basic the level, please 

contact Sue at pastorsue@millplainumc.org. 

Of course, we will also have our usual Christmas 

Eve services, as follows: 

7 p.m. The choir will sing, weôll celebrate 

the sacrament of Holy Communion, and enjoy 

the Candlelight Ceremony. Child care provided. 

9 p.m. The praise band will play, weôll 

celebrate the sacrament of Holy Communion, 

and enjoy the Candlelight Ceremony. 

11 p.m. This late night service will feature 

music by Thomas Rheingans and include the 

sacrament of Holy Communion and the 

Candlelight Ceremony. 

The offering at all four Christmas Eve services will be designated for the 

rebuilding effort in Okanogan County after the two summers of wild fires in 

2014 and 2015. Hundreds of homes were destroyed, and the District Lay 

Leaders have challenged every district in the Pacific Northwest Annual 

Conference to raise $75,000 or the cost of supplies to build one home in 

Okanogan County. Mill Plain has sent work teams to this area three times 

(summers of 2015 and 2016 and again this November). Now we can help 

with the cost of the rebuilding. 
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From the Pastorôs Heart 

Phoebe was four years old. Her parents were 

teaching her both The Lordôs Prayer and The Pledge 

of Allegiance. One night she prayed, ñLead us not 

into temptation with liberty and justice for all.ò I like it. 

The election is over, to the relief of many. This yearôs 

campaign was particularly harsh, and many people 

did not like any of the choices they had. Some 

people are pleased with the election of Donald 

Trump as president. Other people are deeply 

disturbed and afraid for our nation because they so 

disagree with the stances he has taken and the way 

he has talked about various groups within our nation. 

How do we resist the temptation to splinter further? 

How do we work together when it seems the divides 

between us are so deep? How do we unite to bring 

liberty and justice for all? 

These are hard questions with no easy answers. 

As I said the Sunday before the election, in the first  

century, Christians were often at odds with the 

culture in which they lived. They were persecuted 

for their faith. The Roman Empire was no 

democracy. Not even citizens had the chance to 

participate in choosing their leaders. And still,          

I Timothy 2:2 urges Christians to pray ñfor kings 

and all who are in high positions.ò The king did not 

represent their values or their dreams for the nation 

in which they lived. Still they were to pray for the 

king. Two thousand years later, Christians can 

(should!) pray for our leaders, including those for 

whom we did not vote.  

Add the new administration to your prayer list.  

Various people have urged over the years for us to 

think globally and act locally. I think there is great 

wisdom there. We live in a global community and it is 

important for us to recognize that God is bigger than 

the United States or any one nation. 

Let us understand that our actions, 

from the kind of car you drive to the 

way you handle your investments, 

have global implications. They affect 

people who live in parts of the world 

we donôt even know how to name. 

At the same time, it is hard to see 

how my choices make much of a 

difference at a global level. I walk to work, in part 

because of my concern for climate change ï and by 

myself, I canôt change our warming planet. I CAN 

make a difference at the local level. I was delighted 

that Proposition 1 passed, to address housing here in 

Vancouver. Some of our own Mill Plain members 

have testified before the Vancouver City Council 

about the housing crisis, and I believe their voices 

were one part of getting that proposition before the 

voters. They acted locally. I look forward to the ways 

in which this Proposition will help people at risk of 

homelessness find permanent housing.  

Let us indeed pray ï and work ï for liberty and     

justice for all. 

Pastor Sue 

 

December Events 
Friday, December 9: Parentsô Night Out: 6:30-10 (p.4) 

Saturday, December 10: Advent Fair (p.9) 

Tuesday, December 13: Preschool Christmas Program (p.4) 

Sunday, December 18: Christmas Pageant (p.9) 

Sunday, December 18: Chancel Choir Cantata (p.8) 

Tuesday, December 20: Christmas Caroling (p. 7) 

Saturday, December 24: Christmas Eve Worship (p.1) 

Sunday, December 25: Worship Service, one service only at 10 a.m. (p.3) 

See Page 8 for January Events 
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Christmas Day Worship News 
There will only be one service at 10 a.m. on 

Christmas Day, Sunday, December 25 and there 

will be no Sunday School during this service.  

Sunday, January 1, is a Communion Sunday and 

children will be in the sanctuary so there will be no 

Sunday School that day either.  

Sunday School Focus 
The December focus for our kindergarten and 

elementary Sunday School students will be: 

The Stories of Christmas 
Lessons will include:  

¶ Maryôs Story - How a young girl accepts Godôs 
call to give birth to Jesus 

¶ Josephôs Story - How a young man listens to 
God and helps protect Mary and her unborn child 

¶ Jesusô Story - The birth of our Savior in a 
manger stall 

¶ The Shepherdsô Story - How men tending 
sheep out on lonely hillsides were the first to 
come to worship the baby Jesus 

 

The January focus will be: 

Jesus, Godôs Son        
These stories show us about Jesusô early life and his 
growth as a leader. 

Lessons will include:  

¶ Search for the King - How the wise men from 

the east traveled far to find and worship the baby 

Jesus 

¶ Talk With the Teachers - How a young Jesus 

astounded the temple priest with his wisdom  

¶ Come to the River - The story of Jesusô baptism 

by John  

¶ Change the Water - Jesusô first miracle of 

changing jugs of water into wine at the wedding 

feast  

¶ Born Anew - How Jesus taught that in order to 

show the world that we love God, we must be 

born anew. Also, that we must have faith in God 

and walk with him every day.  

            Wanda Scott 

Education Team Lead 

Youth Fundraisers 

Godôs Creation 2017  
Wall Calendars for Sale! 

Our youth are selling beautiful 2017 wall calendars 

to help offset the cost of retreats, CONVO and 

summer activities. The cost is $10 per calendar. Buy 

one for your kitchen, home office, work, and donôt 

forget to pick some up as gifts! Calendars are 

available at church on Sundays or on Wednesday 

nights during youth group. Thanks for your support. 

Spaghetti Dinner & Silent Auction 
Yummmm! 

Join us on Saturday, January 28, 5:30 p.m., for a 

youth-hosted spaghetti dinner, followed by a silent 

auction - all taking place at church. 

Dinner + Silent Auction + Dessert = Fun! 

Tickets are $8 per person. 

Five-year-olds and younger 

are free. Tickets will be on 

sale beginning January 1, 

during church on Sundays or 

on Wednesday evenings 

during Youth Group. Please 

come out and support us. 

Amy Meyer 

C0-Youth Director 


